
Family

Signups for story time being accepted at the library

Cub Pack preparing for new year

Boy Scouts attend summer camp in Colorado
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Community Calendar
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 22
Colby Public Schools, first day of school
Genesis Thomas County pickup, 350 S. Range, 10 a.m.-noon &1 -4

p.m.
Gem Lions Hog Roast, Gem Community Building, 5-8 p.m.
TeleFriend Information meeting, 5:30 p.m. (call 462-6996)
Gem Lions, Gem Community Building, 7 p.m. (2nd & 4th Wednes-

days)
Pinochle, American Legion, 7:30 p.m.
Tobacco Quitters Support Group, CMC Cafeteria, 7-8 p.m.
Sixth Street Alcoholics Anonymous & Al Anon, 1275 West 6th, 8:30

p.m.

Tanya Sager is the new Cubmaster
for Cub Pack 140. Assistant
Cubmasters are Randy Wilson and
Mark Kendrick.

School Night for Scouting is
planned for Aug. 28 at 6:30 p.m. at Fike
Park. All interested boys in first
through 5th grade and parents are in-
vited. Pack meeting with the whole
group of scouts will follow at 7 p.m.
The EMTS will come to the pack meet-
ing and a presentation for the kids.
Refreshments will be served. Den
meetings will be at 5:30 p.m. on Tues-
days at respective locations. Cub Scout
Fun Day will be Oct. 6 in Goodland.
Other coming activities include the
Pinewood Derby when boys make a
wooden car and race it, fishing day,

Christmas Party, swimming party, ban-
quets, awards, and more. Cub Scout
Leader Training is scheduled for Sept.
15. For information contact Sager at
462-7361 or Randy Wilson at 462-
2567.

Dens will meet at 5:30 p.m. on Tues-
days at the following locations: 2nd
year Webelos at the LDS Church, 1145
S. Range, with leaders Dick Snider,
Troy Price and Alan Sager; lst year
Webelos at Fire Station with leaders
Lynn Marker and Don Phillips;  Bears
at the Methodist Church with Randy
Wilson, Mark Kendrick and Brian
Quagliano; Wolves at Methodist
Church with Darvin Strutt and JC
Carter. Tigers, time, please and lead-
ers to be arranged.

Pioneer Memorial Library is accept-
ing enrollment for Fall/Winter Story
Time. Family Night Story Time will be
on Tuesday; ‘Peek and Read’ for Tod-
dler on Wednesday mornings; and Pre-
school Story Time on Thursday. Ses-
sions are free and enrollment is re-
quired. Call 462-4470 or stop by 375
W. 4th Street to enroll.

A retirement reception for the Rev.
Clarence Beam is scheduled for 3 p.m.
Saturday, Aug. 25, at the United Meth-
odist Church Fellowship Hall in Re-
public. Beam was the minister at Colby
United Methodist Church when the
new church was being built at 950 S.
Franklin. There will be a sharing and
reminiscing at 4 p.m. Those who are
unable to attend may send something
to be shared to Joyce Beam, PO Box
96, Republic, 66964.

SHARE pickup day is Saturday,
Aug. 25, 9 a.m. at Sacred Heart School
gym. The August menu is Lemon pep-
per chicken for kabobs, breaded
chicken breast fillets, sausage links,
deli turkey breast, ground beef, pota-
toes, yellow onions, baby carrots, cel-
ery, apples, oranges, pears, red grapes,
french toast and fudge brownie mix, all
for $16.50 plus two hours of volunteer
service. Sign up at the State Farm In-
surance, 90-5 E. 4th, Colby or call

TV LISTINGS
Tuesday, August 21  through Monday, August 27

Gene Griffin, 462-3579 or Anna Fyfe,
462-3733.

The Dane G. Hansen Museum, Lo-
gan, will present Sunlight And
Shadow: 1885-1945, Aug.31-Oct. 21.
This exhibition includes 78 Impres-
sionist works rendered in oil, water-
color and pastels, dating from 1885 to
1945. Museum hours and 9 a.m.-noon,
and 1-4 p.m. Monday-Friday; 9 a.m.-
noon and 1-5 p.m. Saturday; 1-5 p.m.
Sunday and holidays. Handicapped
accessible. No admission fee. For more
information, call the Hansen Museum,
at 785-689-4846.

The Moss-Thorns Gallery in Hays
will feature Zoran Stevanov’s Sabbati-
cal Exhibition, composed of over 40
color photographs, Aug. 24-Sept. 28.
The opening reception will be from
6:30-9:30 p.m. Friday, Aug. 24. The
exhibition will be in conjunction with

the Gallery Walk. The exhibition com-
bines two areas of interest – photogra-
phy and Egyptian art. The exhibit will
show photographs from Cairo, The
Pyramids, Alexandria, Karnak, Luxor,
Valley of Kings, EDFU, Kom Ombo,
Aswan, and Philae. The exhibition will
be notated, presenting personal and
historical statements of interest. All
works on display will be for sale. Re-
freshments will be served, and Egyp-
tian music will be played.

The general transportation van is
available to anyone in Thomas County
for trips to the doctor, to visit friends,
to the meal sites, etc., from 9 a.m.-4
p.m. Monday through Friday. For res-
ervations call 462-2901 by 11 a.m. the
previous business day if possible.

Donna Pflasterer is the Welcome to
Colby lady. She may be reached at 462-
3491. She will bring a basket of good-
ies to newcomers in the community.
Give her a call if you know someone
who has moved here.

The Colby Free Press will charge for
birthday card showers if a picture is
included. No charge without picture.
All weddings, including picture, will
be published free of charge, if received
within four months of the event.

The Kansas Department on Aging
gives the following referrals. To avoid
unwanted telephone calls, write to:
Direct Marketing Association – Tele-
phone Preference Section, PO Box
9014, Farmingdale, NY 11735 - 9017.
To avoid unwanted junk mail, write to:
Direct Marketing Association – Mail
Preference Section, PO Box 9008,
Farmingdale, NY 11735-9008. Keep a
copy of the letter for your records. It
may be necessary to repeat the request
for discontinuance. Consumers and
businesses wishing to reduce the
amount of unsolicited commercial e-
mail received can sign up with the Di-
rect Marketing Association’s e-Mail
Preference Service (e-MPS). A special
Web site, www.e-mps.org, has been
created where consumers and busi-
nesses can register their e-mail ad-
dresses.

Public service announcements will
be published free in the Colby Free
Press, as space permits. To guarantee
date and place of publication, please
purchase a paid ad.

Quotes as of close of
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op
Wheat $2.60
Corn $2.02
Milo $3.16

Markets

Happenings

Quilters have chance to look  at exhibits

Boy Scouts  have returned from
summer camp and are getting ready  for
the new school year. The September
Roundtable will be at 7:30 p.m. Thurs-
day, Aug. 30, at the Church of Jesus
Christ of Latter-day Saints.

Cub Scout Leader Training will be
Sept. 15. It includes the Essentials for
all Scout leaders, which lasts about 1
1/2 hours. It will be followed by the
Specifics for Cub Scout Leaders. All
new or untrained leaders are urged to
attend and learn more about delivery
of quality program experiences for
youth.

Troop 141
Jeff Paulsen is the new Scoutmaster

for Boy Scout Troop 141. The troop has
been meeting all summer, and is get-
ting ready for some fall activities and
campouts. The scouts meet the first and
third Tuesday at the Scout Hut at 6:30
p.m. The troop is sponsored by Rotary
Club.

The troop attended summer camp at
Peaceful Valley in Colorado for a week
in early June. They worked on merit
badges, had three inches of snow on

Wednesday night, and swam in the lake
because the swimming pool had a hole
in it. Other than that, they said they had
a wonderful time.

Paulsen and Assistant Scoutmasters
Gerald Griggs and Tom Benson, ac-
companied the boys to camp.

The troop went for campout at Scott
Lake about three weeks ago. They also
went to Denver to watch a Colorado
Rapids Soccer game, and camped out
on the playing field that night with a
bunch of Colorado Scouts at Mile High
Stadium.

Troop 140
Randy Smith is scoutmaster for

Troop 140 which is sponsored by the
Lions Club. They got back at the end
of July from a week of summer camp
at Camp Alexander in the mountains
west of Colorado Springs, Colo. They
report it was a great camp with a moun-
tain lake, a swimming pool and moun-
tain biking. Several of the scouts tried
out mountain climbing and rappelling.
The Scouts received a Conservation
Award for helping build steps on a
steep trail near the camp lake. Smith,

assistant scoutmasters Ken Erickson
and Joe Friesen, and parents Rick
Haskin and Gerry Fulwider accompa-
nied the 15 scouts.

Josh Cox went to Philmont at the
same time. He was in a troop put to-
gether from the Phillipsburg area that
had 21 scouts. They hiked about 84
miles and did backpacking, got to see
a lot of the area on the Philmont Ranch.
He is the son of Dee and John Olson.

The troop will start meeting when
school starts. They are meeting every
Monday at 7:30 p.m. in the Scout Hut.
They will start working on the nature
merit badge in September, and hope to
qualify in CPR. The scouts will help
the Gem Lions Club with their hog
roast the day school starts.

Theo Kleinsorge is finishing his
eagle project. He is working at the
museum and building some podiums
to renew barn exhibits. Several other
scouts are Life Scouts, and need to
choose their Eagle projects. If anyone
has ideas for Eagle projects, please
contact the scout leader.

New postmaster installed at Winona

Theresia Aschenbrenner will be hav-
ing a showing of a collection of her
quilts at the Brewster United Method-
ist Church at 1 p.m. Saturday, Aug. 25.
The United Methodist Women are
hosting this event, and make sure to
take time to stop and see the beautiful
workmanship this lady has done.

On Aug. 18, there was a special pro-
gram at the Sherman Theater in Good-
land on quilts presented by a lady from
McCook, Neb. For information, call
Joan Reid at 899-7301. Anyone who
wants to enjoy quilting should have
ample opportunity to observe some
great handiwork.

Just got word that Mickey Tygart is
not doing too well, and although she is
not exactly aware of her surroundings,
I am certain Ross would appreciate any
words of encouragement that old
friends might have for them. Ross can
be reached by writing to him in care of
his daughter, Jan Davis, 5637 Bryson
Dr., Orlando, Fla. 31818. Jan’s e-mail
address is Janet Davis

  Sally

  Michael

• Brewster
    Correspondent

The installation ceremony for the
new Winona postmaster was held at 1
p.m. on Thursday, Aug. 16. Mr. Kerry
Kowalski, acting manger Post Office
Operations from Hutchinson, admin-
istered the oath of office to Ellen Le-
wallen. She was also presented two
framed certificates. One was listing all
of the former postmasters of Winona
dating back to 1886. Post employees,
family and local citizens visited and
enjoyed the reception which followed.
Cake, cookies, nuts, candy, ice tea and
lemonade were served. Congratula-
tions to Ellen and we welcome her. She
and her husband, Danny, have been
long time residents of the Winona
Area.

Football and volleyball practice was
started this week. Kids can be seen
limping and groaning from sore
muscles.

Weekend guests of Pauline Smith
were Ron and Sher Smith, Overland
Park; and Velma Irish of Olathe. On
Saturday, we all attended the 5th wed-
ding anniversary and 80th birthday
celebration for Gerald and Betty
Shipley in the Oakley Country Club.
Pauline’s sister, Minnie Rufenacht of
Ness City was a Sunday and Monday

Rosalie

Bussen

• Winona
   Correspondent

<jojax2@msn.com>. Many of us re-
member this couple that used to have
a full front porch every summer
evening. Mickey would have a fly
swatter handy for those that needed
them. They were/are good folks.

Warren and Bonnie Reid are attend-
ing the National Baseball Congress
Tournament in Wichita this week.
While there, they will be visiting their
son Lance at Andale.

Twila Emory and granddaughters,
Ashley, Callie and Kelsey of Chey-
enne, have been staying with Twila’s
mother, Marge Westover. Marge spent
some time in Greeley for medical
checkups and will soon be returning for
further tests. Twila did some genealogy

work where here, also.
Ruth and Duane Jones returned

home on Wednesday after spending the
last 10 days in Greeley and Texas. They
were in Texas for the college gradua-
tion of their grandson, Caleb, son of
Mona Rose and Mike Blank. Ruth and
Duane have now attended the wed-
dings and graduation from college of
all four of their grandsons. They also
visited with Linda and Larry Hoffner
of Greeley before traveling to Texas.

On Tuesday evening, we enjoyed a
very nice shower, and everything
perked up overnight. We had approxi-
mately a half inch, and there is still a
chance for more.

Bud Parker, Denver, came to Brew-
ster on Tuesday to help his mother,
Inace Parker. On Wednesday, they
traveled to Grinnell where Inace se-
lected a new chair for her living room.
At last report, Inace was planning on
going home and she and ‘Baby’ were
going to try it out while they listened
to the ball game (Rockies, of course!)

guest.
Roger and Marge Ausmus visited

Larry and Michele Werth, Wyatt and
Layton in Brewster on Sunday.

Diana Bauman, Wallace, visited her
mother, Rosalie Bussen, Monday af-
ternoon.

Ed and Florence Horinek, Page City,
celebrated their 53rd wedding anniver-
sary on Sunday, Aug. 12, with Agnes
Kantor, Atwood, Tony and Anita Ho-
rinek and sons of Brewster. They en-
joyed lunch in Colby at Montana
Mike’s. Congratulations to them.

Lucille Bruns, Art and Pat Koster,
Pam Lewallen and Kalin; Deb
Beougher and her exchange student,
Julie Mai; and Erma Latham traveled
to Hutchinson on Saturday, Aug. 11.
They attended an engagement celebra-
tion for Cameron D. Koster and Miss
Jessica L. Tonn.

Art and Pat Koster, Lucille Bruns,
Cameron and Jessica, Joel Koster and
Many Unruh attended an Anderson
Family Reunion Picnic in Lakeside
Park in McPherson on Sunday.

Seven quilting ladies finished the
Dahlia quilt and put in a Log Cabin one
on Tuesday.

Evelyn Langdon received word on
Aug. 15 that she had a new great-
granddaughter. She is Amber Rae
Snell, weight 7 lbs., 7 ozs. She has two
brothers, Jesse and Danny, to welcome
her. Her parents are Sarah and Neland
Snell, grandparents are Gene and Doris
Langdon, all of Leoti.

Verla Moser visited her mother in
Page City and Christina Haug from
Washington State recently. Christina
was here to attend the wedding of Amy
Bussen in Salina.

We were blessed with .40 inches of
rain on Tuesday night, Aug. 14. Thurs-
day night, .13 inches was received.
Very welcome indeed.

Hospital
CITIZENS MEDICAL CENTER

Friday, Aug. 17, 2001
Admissions

Tera Dunn, Oakley
Wanine Browning, Colby

Dismissals
Tera Dunn, Oakley

Saturday, Aug. 18, 2001
Admissions

Marjorie Brown, Colby
Dismissals

We want your local news
e-mail to

mnelson@nwkansas.com

Armella Bray, Colby
Donald Bruggeman, Hoxie
Aayss Kogl and infant male, Colby

Sunday, Aug. 19, 2001
Admissions

Ernest Kistler, Colby
Joan Harwerth, Colby
Kelly Lewallen, Colby

Dismissals
Wanine Browning, Colby
Dane Foss and infant female, Colby


